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BACKGROUND 

 The AJCC system partners with 

other County departments and 

adjacent agencies to ensure that 

all individuals with barriers who 

may benefit from workforce 

services have direct access. 

These programs include those 

with issues related to housing 

insecurity and child support 

delinquency. These partnerships 

have been established with the 

intent of sharing data and 

information to benefit these 

County residents. 

Using the Automated Referral 

System (ARS), staff from these 

partner organizations can enter 

the individual’s information, and 

automated emails and 

notifications are sent to DEO, 

the AJCC staff, and the 

organization to ensure all parties 

are updated on the person’s 

status. The ARS was 

implemented to improve upon a 

manual tracking system and to 

provide efficient feedback of 

referrals. 

 

Home2Work 
The Home2Work Program offers a great partnership to assist those who are 
enrolled in Rapid Re-Housing, Youth, and Prevention programs to connect to 
employment services and resources that can aid them in increasing income, 
thus promoting housing stability and financial independence. 
 
Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) and the Los Angeles Homeless 
Services Authority (LAHSA) have collaborated to create Home2Work, a 
referral pilot that streamlines the process of connecting Rapid Re- Housing 
(RRH), Youth, and Prevention programs to services offered by DEO through 
the Los Angeles County America’s Job Centers of California (AJCCs). 
 
LA County Development Authority 
The LACDA Referral program provides a pathway to self-sufficiency for 
public housing residents and opportunities to serve residents who are in 
need of housing support. 
 
LACDA and DEO collaborate in this referral program to refer qualified 
housing residents to LA County AJCCs and receive access to workforce 
development programs offered by the AJCC system. LACDA case managers 
work in collaboration with AJCC staff to support housing residents enrolled 
in the program. 
 
Person Paying Support (PPS) 
One of the barriers faced by PPSs that owe outstanding child support 
obligations is the suspension and revocation of state licenses such as 
driver’s licenses and other professional licenses. Most jobs in California 
require proof of a current and active driver’s license, or professional license, 
if applicable, thus PPSs that have had their license suspended or revoked 
have a hard time obtaining a job, making it difficult to make child support 
payments. Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) and Child Support 
Services Department (CSSD) have collaborated to create a referral program 
in order to help remove barriers faced by Persons Paying Support (PPSs). 
 
PPSs can enroll in a Workforce Development Program (WDP) through our 
America’s Job Centers of California (AJCC) system to remove this barrier. If 
enrolled in a WDP through this partnership, PPSs that productively 
participate in services may have their license(s) re-instated, giving them a 
better chance to obtain employment and to remain gainfully employed, which 
will also allow them to get on a support payment plan to become compliant 
with child support payments, if applicable. 
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